
Minutes of the Dallesport/Murdock Community Council 

December 20, 2010 

 
Special meeting was called to discuss the SEPA 2010-50 and SEPA 2010-51.  

Klickitat County Determination of Non-significance.   

 

After some delay due to not having a quorum present, the meeting was called to order at 7:40 pm.  

Council member present were Don McDermott, Jack Kincheloe, Elaine Kincheloe Jack Cherry, Art 

Mengert, Dennis Hoeye, and Renee Briggs. 

 

The meeting was to decide weather or not the Dallesport Community Council would file an appeal to 

these proposals.  Sepa 2010-50 would allow second accessory dwellings on lots that currently only allow 

one per lot.  Sepa 2010-51 proposed to update the Dallesport Murdork Sub-Area Plan which is a 

component of the Klickitat County Comprehensive Plan. 

 

Discussion followed.  Audience members Keith Arndt, Mike Smith, Jeff Eiesland, and Franklin Johnson 

all expressed opinions.  Jack Kincheloe questioned as to which Comp Plan had been delivered to the 

Klickitat County Commissioners.  Mike Smith said he had delivered the one that they used. 

 

Mike Smith also read a portion of the SEPA resolution 19892.  Jack Kincheloe explained that it did not 

apply to Klickitat County.  

 

Portions of the Zoning Ordinance was read by Jack Kincheloe. 

 

Keith Arndt argued against are appealing these proposals stating that we could be sorry and it could cost 

us in the long run.  After Mr. Arndt spoke warning us that we could be sorry for filing appeals, Don 

McDermott asked the assembly what that sounded like to everyone.  Several people spoke up at once 

saying “A Threat!”   Mr. Arndt also stated that he objected to us using tax-payer monies to file the 

appeals.  We told him that it was not tax payer money and that we sell ice cream every summer to fund 

our Community Council. 

 

Jack made a motion to appeal both Sepa proposals.  The filing fee would be $175.00 each.  The motion 

was seconded by Art Mengert.  The council vote was unanimous.  

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

Renee Briggs, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The appeals were written by Jack Kincheloe and filed with the Klickitat County Clerk as two separate 

appeals on Dec. 22, 2010.   They were delivered to Goldendale by Renee Briggs. 

 

http://www.klickitatcounty.org/planning/FilesHtml/zoning_ord.pdf

